
OCTOBER 16, 2018 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 1 

 

 

ITEM  OB-050 

 

PURPOSE 

 
To consider a reduction of minimum lot size and a reduction of public road frontage for 

proposed lots #5 and #6, for 6M properties, LLC for property located on the west side 

of Acworth Due West Road, north of Brigade Trail, in Land Lot 259 of the 20th District. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Board of Commissioners considers all reductions to minimum lot size and public 

road frontage pursuant to a code amendment to Sec. 134-271(7)(a) adopted on 

February 27, 2018. The subject property is zoned R-30 and does not have the minimum 

amount of public road frontage of 75’ for lots 5 & 6; there is actually zero feet of 

frontage for both lots. Also, lots are required to be 80,000 square feet when they are 

located off an easement without any public road frontage. Lots 5 has 55,016 square 

feet and lot 6 has 63,292 square feet.  The proposal meets other zoning criteria such as 

setbacks and impervious surface.  

 

STAFF COMMENTS 

 

Stormwater Management: The Stormwater Management Division cannot support any 

additional lot splits within this development.  If approved, the entire development will 

need to be redesigned to provide a stormwater management facility for the entire 6 

lots. 

Water and Sewer: If lot 5 is split, both lots must connect to sanitary sewer since they 

are <80,000 ft2. The Estates was approved as a 5-lot subdivision, with two lots being 

existing houses with existing septic systems. The three new lots (proposed lots 2, 3, and 

5) were each >80,000 ft2, allowing them to be considered for septic systems per 

County Code 122-130. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed 

reduction of minimum lot size and a reduction of public road frontage. 

 

ATTACHMENT 

 

Other Business application. 










































